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Human Relations Advocates (HRAs) - $318.065. The Proposed Budget provides resolution
employment authority for six positions with no funding to support our Commissioners and
Community Engagement activities (Blue Book Line item No. 19), with the expectation that
HCIDLA will identify alternative funding for the entirety of this activity. The unfunded portion of
$318,065 is needed to cover three HRA positions and one Senior Project Coordinator. The loss
of these funds will result in displacement of four employees. It should be noted that $107,234 in
CDBG funds were included in the Con Plan for the Commission for Community and Family
Services to partially fund this work.

We conducted an extensive review of HCID-administered special fund sources, and, to the
extent that each funding source is restricted for specific affordable housing development and
preservation purposes (as examples), alternate funding is not available for the services identified
above. Funding relief is essential in helping us stabilize following dramatic growth and reorganization at
a time when the City is experiencing reductions in entittement and formula amounts. The requested
resources will help us manage and monitor all special funded projects and avoid disallowed costs, as
well as identify additional leveraging and collaboration opportunities.

Technical Adjustment to Alignment Con Plan Funding Allocations

For the purpose of implementing technical adjustments, we request your approval to work with
this Committee, the Chief Legislative Analyst and the City Administrative Officer (CAQ}, as well as other
impacted City departments, to revise special fund schedules associated with the Con Pian. Due to the
timing of various Con Plan approvals running concurrently with the issuance of the Proposed Budget,
HCIDLA's budget does not align by funding source and total allocations to the final Con Plan. For
instance, our budget was reduced by $1 million in CDBG allocations and this amount was replaced by
HOME Investment Partnerships Program (HOME) grant funds. Also, in acknowledgement of final Con
Plan entitlement awards, and other actions, the net CDBG change was approximately $1.5 million less
for HCIDLA programs while the net HOME change was a $2.5 million increase. As a result of the
additional funding, the Department expects to increase support to affordable housing programs, as well
as realign our administrative budget. The revisions are expected to capture changes across all City
departments that are recipients of Con Plan funds.

We recognize that the City continues to address an unprecedented fiscal crisis and as a
department that is primarily Special Funded, the HCIDLA has previously helped mitigate most impacts.
We will continue to work diligently to identify growth opportunities. By doing so, we strive to maintain a
high standard in meeting our mandate to preserve affordable housing for all Angelinos. We are
available to answer any questions that the Committee may have regarding our Department and look
forward to working with the appropriate staff to reconcile the items identified in this correspondence.
Please contact my office at (213) 808-8899 if you should have any questions.

Ve ours,

Rushmore D. Cervantes
Interim General Manager
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